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                     WEEKLY CALENDAR                                     
SUNDAY, October 31 

  9:15 - Sunday School 
10:30 - Morning Worship 
  3:15 - Acteens 
  4:30 - Bible Drills/ Youth 
  5:30 - Youth Bible Study  
           - Bible Skills and Drills/Children 
           - Beautiful Resistance/H. VanHorn 
           - A Long Obedience/N.VanHorn 

TUESDAY, November 2 

  7:00 - YOUTH BIBLE STUDY/Jack’s 
  9:30 - Elijah/C. Laird 
 

WEDNESDAY, November 3 
 9:45 - WMU Roundtable 
 4:30 - WMU Council 
 5:00 - FAMILY NIGHT SUPPER 
             YOUTH BELLS 
  5:30 - YOUTH CHOIR 
              Young Ringers 
  6:00 - Preschool and Children’s Choirs 
  6:15 - Prayer Meeting, Bible Study 
  6:30 - MISSIONS (G.A.s, R.A.s, Mission Friends) 
             YOUTH WORSHIP 
  7:15 - Sanctuary Choir 

THURSDAY, November 4 
  6:45 - YOUTH BIBLE STUDY/Piggly Wiggly-Collinsville 
  5:30 - CWJC (Fellowship Hall) 

  

  

USHERS FOR OCTOBER  
Tommy Allen, Bo Bailey, Will Carpenter, Adam Fore-
man, Brad Garrett, Benny Harrison, Michael Jones, 
Dave Little, Timothy Maloney, John Morgan Mims, 

Brian Sellers, Ronnie Smith, Allan Tolleson,  
Cary Vaughn and Leslie Williams 

                  Deacon of the Week                                                                                                       
10/31 - David McCubbin  11/7 - Davis Miller            
11/14 - Charles Naylor     11/21 - Freddie Poitevent  
11/28 - Ray Denton          12/5 - Mark Williams 
12/12 - Bobby Berg          12/19 - James May 
               12/26 - Don Evans 

  Last Sunday’s Record -  October 24, 2021 
                       Offering:  $14,666.45 
                          Sunday School: 182 
                             January 1, 2021       
 Requirements:        $1,138.673.11 
               Receipts:                  $1,180,125.29                                       

Family Night Supper 
Wednesday, November 3 - LUAU 

Teriyaki Chicken, Hawaiian Fried Rice, Glazed Carrots, 
Hawaiian Rolls, Chocolate Coconut Pie 

KIDS:  Chicken Strips and Fries 
Adults: $5   KIDS (12 and under): $3   Family Maximum $20  

SERVERS 
Denise Lewis, Pam Gray, Bobby and Janet Berg 

Sermon for Sunday, October 31 
“The Most Important Part” 

1 Corinthians 12:21-26 

VOLUNTEER MINISTRY - October 31 

Worship Welcomers 
Ray and Johnnie Jenkins 

Adam and Dana Foreman 

Preschool Ext. Session 
Erin Whitt 

Security Team 2 
John Calhoun, Steve 

Gressett, Brad Henry, 
Ben Webb 

 

Greeters 
Benny Harrison 

Earl Laird 
David and Helen Webb 

Launch 
Mark and Kelley Davis 

Counting Committee 
Neil Henry, chairman 

John Ellis, Henry Wilson, 
Chris Lauderdale 

   SUNDAY, OCTOBER 31  
       10:30 a.m.   
          1 Corinthians 12:21-26 



CENTRI-KID SMOKED MEAT FUNDRAISER 
Whole Turkey - $35   Turkey Breast - $30 
   Boston Butts - $30   Half Ham - $35 

                 Pork Loin - $25     Rack of Ribs - $25                        

       DEADLINE TO ORDER: 
               Sunday, November 14 
PICK-UP: Wednesday, November 24  
FBC Welcome Center  TIME:  12:00 to 5:30 p.m. 
 

 

YOUTH FUDGE SALE                            
 Order NOW through  
       November 10 
PICK UP - December 12  

       2 Sizes $7 tubs   $14 tins 
      Chocolate              Chocolate Pecan                                           
    Salted Caramel           Peanut Butter 

Memorials… 
            Music 
In memory of:   
         Kathleen Clark Jessee Lykins 
         (Valerie Bishop’s grandmother) 
      Loyd Miller (Davis Miller’s father) 
                     
                      Lottie Moon 
In memory of: Dr. P.A. (Red) Michel 
             (former staff member of FBC) 
In honor of:  Pat McCubbin 
 
         Missions and Ministry Fund 
In memory of:  Ben Harmon 
                 (Blanche Harmon’s son) 
      Owen Jones              John Brent 

The Disciple’s Study Calendar 
Week 44  (November 1-7)   Philippians 3 

 Sunday School Lesson for November 7 

 

          Missions Luncheon 
Monday, November 8     12:00 noon 

Guest Speaker:  Chris Thomas 
Director of MCC Baptist Student Union 

OPERATION 

CHRISTMAS CHILD 

                     
 

                     
                     Deadline:  November 3  
    Pick up a box in the Welcome Center     
       or have our G.A.s pack one for you.  
 ($25 suggested donation) 
We will be dedicating the shoeboxes on  

    Sunday, November  7. 

 

Christmas Cards for Prisoners 
Our WMU is collecting Christmas Cards             
to give to prisoners to share with their 

families.  There is a collection box in the 
Welcome Center. THANK YOU. 

      CHANGE IN OFFERING ENVELOPES 
In 2022, we will change to boxed offering 
envelopes, and you will no longer receive 
monthly envelopes in the mail. If you are 
presently giving on-line, you won’t receive 
envelopes, unless you specifically request 
them.  If you do not wish to receive the 
boxed set because you submit your check 
without an envelope or you give annually, 
etc., please call the church office as soon as 
possible to be removed from the order list.    
   Thanks for your help! 

Brittney Harrison 
and 

Brandon Harkins 
Together with their families  

invite you to join them on their wedding day. 
November sixth,  

two thousand twenty one 
First Baptist Church 

701  26th Avenue 
Ceremony begins at  2 o’clock 

Reception to follow 

Senior Adult Rally 
Tuesday, November 9        

10:30 a.m.  
Poplar Springs Drive Baptist Church  

 Bill Webb, Speaker 
Chick-fil-a Lunch Provided 

 R.S.V.P. by November 4 to LBA Office 
(601.483.1419) 

      You are cordially invited          

        to a Drive Through  

             Baby Shower   

                  welcoming  
 Baby Girl Mackenzie Ruth VanHorn 
        Sunday, November 7        

         2 to 4 p.m. 

        First Baptist Church 
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